
CUSGARNE SCHOOL THIS WEEK 

Date:  31st October 2019 

Dear Parents 

I hope you had a super half term break and made the most of the     
wonderful weather.  Thankfully we had the dry weather rather than the 
rain we are having this week!  Judging from the great pictures of the 
Reading Challenge, plenty of you had some early Halloween parties and 
many of you found some unusual spaces to read a book!  The staff have 
enjoyed seeing your pictures and the enthusiasm for reading and will be 
adding the 20 reading credits to the Reading Band records.  Please note 
that we will not be displaying all of the pictures since some of them are 
not appropriate for the younger children. 
Thank you to parents for coming along to the parent-teacher meetings.  
It is lovely to be able to talk about your child, and for some of you, it was 
your first meeting with the class teacher.  You should have all been given 
your child’s current attendance so it is timely to remind you that we do 
not authorise requests for holiday during term-time. 
This week, we had a joint assembly with Reverend Liz and Pastor Adrian 
from our local chapels.  The children enjoy seeing them and Pastor   
Adrian has also extended an invitation to families to a light party (details 
overleaf). 
This term is traditionally the time for football but please be understanding 
if we have to cancel or postpone clubs and matches.  Most schools    
currently have water logged pitches which are unplayable. 
Have a super weekend.  Come on England! 
Tim Barnard, Head of School 

Pupils of the Week 
 

 
 

 
 

Diary Dates 
 

31 October 
Friends of Cusgarne 

Cake Sale 
 

7 November 
Nasal flu 

Vaccinations 
 

12 November 
Class 3 cinema trip 

 
14 November 

Classes 1 and 2  
cinema trip 

 
15 November 

Children in Need 
 

18 November 
Advance notice that 
there is NO football 

club 
 

19 November 
Rag Bag collection 

 
22 November 
Movie Night 

 
8 December 

Frogpool Chapel Carol 
Service 3pm 

 
9 December 

Christmas play 
(afternoon) 

 
10 December 

Christmas play 
(evening) 

 
11 December 

Christmas Dinner 

Hepworth Trevithick Vickery 

109 111 84 

Class 1 Class 2 Year 4 Years 5 and 6 

Evelyn Abi Louie Harrison 

Kobi Esther  Sunny 

Message from Mr Barnard and the staff 
Some of you will be having an early Bonfire Night over the weekend so 
please have an enjoyable and SAFE time. 
There are lots of organised displays over the weekend and some of you will 
be having fireworks at home.  Remember to listen to the adults in charge 
and if you are having a bonfire—please check for hedgehogs before an 
adult lights it. 



FRIENDS OF CUSGARNE (FOC) NEWS 
 
Welcome back…..we hope you enjoyed the half term! It’s all happening this term, starting with 
the Spooktacular Halloween cake stall today (Thursday 31

st
). 

 
We’ve had a great start to “Mum-Lah”, with a fantastic turnout of wonderful people. Next      
rehearsal is Tuesday 12

th
 November, at Frogpool Chapel from 7.30 till 8.30pm. It’s not too late 

to join us, so please feel free to come along and see what it’s all about. 
 
As a quick reminder, we continue to support the use of the Giving Machine; it really is easy to 
use. With Christmas shopping on the horizon, it’s a great way to earn funds for school, whilst 
placing orders with your favourite retailers. For those of you who shopped through the Giving 
Machine in September, THANK YOU, you helped us earn £12.16. 
 
A few upcoming dates for the diary, if you don’t already have them: 
 
08

th
 Nov – Xmas Card orders 

Christmas card samples drawn by your children, are back from the printers and are coming 
out to you. We were blown away by the designs and know they would make fantastic cards 
and gifts for you all. Please could all orders and corresponding payments (cheques made pay-
able to Friends of Cusgarne) be returned by Friday 08

th
 November. 

 
19

th
 November - Rag Bag collection 

Hopefully you all received the bags that were sent out before half term, but if you didn’t, don’t 
worry, as normal bin bag can be used. Please fill with any good quality old clothes you no 
longer want or need (unfortunately they will not accept school uniform). The more bags we 
collect, the more funds we can raise for school, so thank you in advance for all you can give. 
Don’t forget to ask family and friends too! 
 
22

nd
 November – Movie Night – 6pm in the school hall 

This will soon be here, and we hope the children are as excited as we are. We will be asking 
the children next week to vote on the 3 movies, Toy Story 4 (U), Dumbo 2019 (PG) and     
Aladdin 2019 (PG). Please let us, or the school know if you have any concerns with these 
movies. 
 
13

th
 December – Xmas fair 

The date has been set for the Xmas fair, and we plan to be bigger and better than last year, if 
that’s possible! We are already taking bookings for stall holders, and are asking for £7, so if 
you or someone you know, has a trade that would like to feature with us, please get in touch.  
 
 
Finally, our next meeting is next Tuesday 05

th
 November, at 1:30pm, in the school library. 
 

Have a great weekend everyone! 

Poppy Shop 

 

Please help us support this year’s Royal British Legion by 

visiting our Poppy Shop—we have lots of goodies on offer! 

 

Lauren and Oscar are doing a brilliant job taking our shop around to the classes but you 

can always pop into Reception if you would like to make a purchase. 



 



Breakfast Club 
Our Breakfast Club runs daily on school days from 8am.   

Current prices as follows: 
With breakfast: £2 per child per day 
Without breakfast: £1 per child per day 

 
Please book and pay via ParentPay 

DIARY OF ACTIVITIES 
w/c  4 November 2019 

Breakfast Club runs daily on school days 

    
ACTIVITY 

  

  
TEACHER 

ADDITIONAL  
INFO 

MONDAY Keyboards Mr Clapp Payment direct to 
CMST 

 KS2 Football Club Mr Barnard 3pm-4pm 

TUESDAY Wake and Shake Mrs Ireson/Y6’s 8.30am—8.45am 

 KS2 Sports Club Mrs Murray 3pm—4pm 

 KS1 Art Club Mrs Turner 3pm—4pm 

WEDNESDAY Y1 and Y2 Sports 
Club  

PAFC 3pm—4pm 

 Woodwind CMST Payment direct to 
CMST 

THURSDAY Wake and Shake Mrs Ireson/Y5’s 8.30am—8.45am 

 Violins CMST Payment direct to 
CMST 

 Performing Arts 
KS1 

Miss Palmer and Mrs Ireson 3pm-4pm 

FRIDAY Guitars CMST Payment direct to 
CMST 

 Drums CMST Payment direct to 
CMST 

Cusgarne School 
Email: secretary@cusgarne.org 

Website: www.cusgarne.org 
Telephone: 01872 863563 

Head of School: Mr Tim Barnard 

   Follow us on Twitter! 

mailto:secretary@cusgarne.cornwall.sch.uk
http://www.cusgarneprimaryschool.co.uk/

